F.No.H-11042/27/09-CRSP
Ministry of Rural Development
D/o Drinking Water Supply
12" Floor, Paryavaran Bhavan,
CGO Complex, Lodi Road,
New Delhi 110 003
Dated the 29™ July 2009
To:
The Secretary
Incharge of TSC in All States

Sir,

As you are aware, Total Sanitation Campaign is a community
driven, awareness generation, campaign based programme which is
implemented in a project mode. The TSC on-line monitoring system
helps in monitoring and decision-making based on Management
Information reports, generated from data uploaded by the field
functionaries.

The Chief Information Commissioner has in a letter drawn
attention to the high level of transparency in NREGS reports. For instance
detailed information on every job card holder, works done by him,
payment made to him, muster rolls, etc are all available online in the
public domain. He has recommended that other Centrally sponsored
schemes also provide more information on expenditures, in the public
domain in the interest of transparency and accountability.

In the light of this, it is proposed to include following details to be
filled up in the on-line monitoring system in addition to the existing
details:

1) In respect of BPL beneficiaries, while updating status of Gram
Panchayat, names of BPL beneficiary with BPL card number is to
be filled up in sub-menu to arrive at the total number of toilets
constructed for the BPL households. Data entry may start with the
toilets constructed in 2009-10 followed by those constructed in
2008-09 and so on for earlier years.

2) Address/Location of all school toilets. Anganwadi toilets and
community sanitary complexes to be filled up in the sub-menu as
per the format to arrive at the achievement in respective GPs.

3) Photograph of one school toilet built under TSC from each Gram
Panchayat. Where community sanitary complexes have been
constructed, a photograph of that may also be uploaded.

4) We are also making arrangements to ensure that uploading of
photographs does not affect the speed of the online system.




As the updation of GP status is mandatory for completing the project
objective to become eligible for NGP, these details would be required for
next year’s NGP applications. The tentative date for updation of GP
status will be from 16" August 2009 onwards.

You are requested to kindly issue necessary directions to all

concerned accordingly.
Yours fajthfully,
1
(Vilay M ttal)7’0\\

o Director
Copy to: Technical Director (NIC), D/o DWS
2) DG (NIC) — for information please.
3) TSC Coordinators of all States



